
 
 

 
The purpose of the Federation of the Church Schools of Starfleet and Yarmouth is to  

educate children in an atmosphere of Christian love where all achieve the very best they 
can, now and throughout their lives. 
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Payments 

With our financial year-end fast approaching, it 

is imperative that all outstanding payments to 

school/pre-school are made in full. Please log on 

to your Tucasi account and clear any balances 

owing.  If you would like to discuss a payment 

plan, please contact the office who will be happy 

to assist.  Many thanks 

Working Together To Keep Our Children Safe 

 

We are pleased to announce that St. Saviour’s school is hosting an information session - Do you know what your 

child is doing online? 

 

This session is for parents/carers and professionals on what children are doing, accessing and viewing online. 

And importantly, how to manage the risks (including internet, app and website settings). The session contains 

practical content and advice that will really make a difference. The course is free but please complete this 

booking form so that they know numbers. 

 

https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/keeping-children-safe-online-250220-tickets-61929726479 

 

World Book Day 

World Book Day is on Thursday 5th March.  

Children are to come to school dressed as 

their favourite book character.  Mr Cook is 

currently planning the day’s activities and 

we will let you know more information 

nearer the time. 

 

Book tokens will be given out in time for our 

Scholastic Book Fair on 24th March 2020. 

https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/keeping-children-safe-online-250220-tickets-61929726479


 

 

  
Eco Refill Scheme 

We are delighted to announce that the West Wight Timebank will soon be offering an Eco Refill Scheme.  

Coming to CHOYD on Tuesday 11th February, 10th March, 14th April, 10.30 am-12 pm the refill station will 

be available to top up the following items. 

Washing up Liquid 

Handwash 

All-Purpose Sanitiser 

Multi-Purpose Cleaner 

Laundry Liquid 

Fabric Conditioner 

Shower Gel 

Shampoo 

Conditioner 

Why not pop along to see the product range?  Remember to bring your empty bottles.  Competitive prices 

– cash only.  Let’s do our bit to save the planet. 

 

Coming soon – The Eco Refill station will soon be offered at school.  We are in the process of arranging a 

suitable day/time for them to be outside the school gates. 

 

West Wight School Implementation Notices 

Dear Parents and Carers 

  

We have now had a first meeting with the Local Authority. These meetings will be referred to as implementation 

meetings moving forward. This meeting was in the first instance to introduce the various parties to each other 

and briefly look at a number of areas, such as Finance, Building, HR, Admissions, etc. which will be relevant in 

the next phase.  No decisions were made at this meeting, however agreements regarding communications were 

reached, a summary of which is below. The plan is to hold a meeting approximately every 6 weeks.   

  

We established the protocol for sharing information with the school and wider communities as we all recognise 

the importance of good communication. In brief, following each meeting, an Executive Summary will be produced, 

agreed and shared within two weeks. We will have a page on our website with a link to the IOW Council website 

where the Executive Summary will be maintained. We also intend to publish a Frequently Asked Questions 

document on our website and the Council Website and would encourage you to let us know any (new) questions 

you may have which we will look to have answered at the next meeting. We hope this will give you quick and 

accurate updates on the process and other pertinent information via the FAQ document. Questions can be sent 

to: questions@yarmouthceprimary.co.uk or handed into the school office. 

  

Best wishes Carla Bradshaw 

 

mailto:questions@yarmouthceprimary.co.uk


 

  
 
 

   

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

  

 

 

 

 

  

PLEASE SEE OUR DATES FOR 

DIARIES BELOW: 
Date Events 

February   

7th  Yellow Class Sharing 

11th  Year 4 swimming lessons finish  

14th  Last day of term 

24th  Back to school 

March 

5th World Book Day 

24th Scholastic Book Fair 

25th  Parent Forum @ 2pm 

27th  Green Class Sharing  

April 

3rd  Last day of term 

WE ALSO RUN COLLECTIVE 

WORSHIP EVERY FRIDAY AT 

2:20PM WHERE WE SHARE GOLD 

TICKETS/GOLD 

AWARDS/ACHIEVEMENTS FROM 

HOME. 

ALL PARENTS/CARERS ARE 

WELOME 

Bulletin Board 

This board will give you regular updates on which letters that have been sent out this week and what date if 

they need to be returned to the office: 

 

  

 School Attendance 

Purple Class – 100% 

Yellow Class – 97.46% 

Blue Class – 97.64% 

Green Class – 91.98% 



 

Sports Report  

On Friday our under 9 team travelled to Brighstone for their second league game of the season. Having narrowly 

lost the first meeting, we knew it would be a tough game. We started well creating a few good chances, but the 

Brighstone keeper kept us out. Everyone was working really hard, Louis and Seth doing some great defending, with 

Daisy, Ronnie, Archie and Evie, chasing down Brighstone at every opportunity. Despite our best efforts, it was 0-0 

at half time. 

The second half was very similar, Henry in goal for us was very cool under pressure, but again it was us creating 

lots of chances but being stopped at the last. Finally, we got our goal, Archie with the finish. Then the floodgates 

opened, Ronnie with 2 and Archie with a great run and finish made it a final score of 4-0. Jubilant scenes at the 

end as we celebrated our first win. 

Yarmouth U9 Girls On Tuesday afternoon, Yarmouth U9 girls made the short trip to our federation friends at 

Shalfleet. After our victory against Brighstone, a win today would mean that we were in the final. After a tense 

start, we relaxed when Daisy opened the scoring. More attacks were stopped by some good defending by Shalfleet, 

but at the other end Ellie in goal and her defenders had to be aware to stop them scoring. At half time, we had 

kept our 1-0 lead. 

In the second half it was a similar story, both sides with good pressure, but this time Evie scored the goal, losing 

her boot in the process. Shalfleet kept going and it took a couple of good saves from Elana, now in goal to keep 

them out. At the final whistle the girls celebrated and they now know they are in the final against Brighstone. 

This is a great reward for all the hard work the girls have put in at football club and in the matches. Well done 

girls.  Team. Ellie, Izy, Lilly-Mai, Molly, Sophia, Evie-Leigh, Elana, Jeanie, Daisy. 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

Sport Fixture Dates 

February 

5th Yarmouth U9 v Godshill Home 

10th Yarmouth U11 v Arreton Home 

OUR SPORTS AWARD IS 

PRESENTED TO: The Under 9’s 

Football Team 

Well done to the team, great effort 

and enthusiasm from them all means 

this week they are the winners of the 

sports award. 

Team. Henry, Evie, Daisy, Seth, 

Archie, Ronnie, Louis  

 

Club Information 

Apologies but the following clubs have been cancelled. 

 

Girl’s football on 3rd February. 

 

Friday – Boys football club 

 

Due to the current wet weather and a waterlogged field, we have sadly made the decision to cancel the boy’s 

football club.  We will restart the club after Easter when the weather should be dryer!  We will keep your child’s 

name on the list so that after Easter, your child will already be registered and no payment required.  Many thanks 

 



 

 
 
 
 

 

Secondary School Open Day/Evening Dates 

Ryde School – Saturday 1st February, 10 am – 12.30 pm 


